
Dear Highwood School Families, Community Members, and Friends,

As the days get shorter, the winter weather moves in, and we inch closer towards the holiday season and the end of 2024,
November brings about the perfect time for reflection, gratitude, and togetherness. I am reminded each day of the dedication that
fills our school and Highwood community. I am grateful for each one of our students, staff, families, and community members who
contribute to making Highwood School a wonderful place to learn and grow. I am thankful for the many ways that our staff and
families work together to support our students through volunteering efforts, helping with school projects, providing for classroom
needs, and more. 

Our teachers and students will be participating in many exciting events and opportunities coming up over the next few weeks. Please
be sure to read through this month’s newsletter carefully for all of these upcoming events. One in particular is our Annual Veterans
Day Lunch on Monday, November 11th. This year, Mrs. Schmidt has also put together a K-12 concert performance to honor our
Veterans. All community members and families are invited to attend and partake in this special day. Please be sure to RSVP to the
school if you are planning on joining us for lunch on that day. More information on this event can be found in the flier included in
this newsletter. 

Also this month, we are working to create our Highwood Profile of a Graduate/Profile of a Learner. The Office of Public
Instruction has asked all Montana schools to create a Profile that is unique to each school and community. This Profile is meant to
represent our school district's vision for the skills, character traits, and social-emotional skills that we believe students should learn
during their time here at Highwood, and will need to be successful in their adult life. Currently, our Committee has identified 21
traits, but we need your help in narrowing down this list to 8 traits. Please complete the survey by November 30th. The link to the
survey can be found on our school website (highwood.k12.mt.us), on our school Facebook Page, or at the link:
https://forms.gle/E1asaR3iBYs69Shm6. Thank you in advance for your feedback and for helping us create our Profile of a
Graduate. 

As we move into the month of November, I hope that each of you finds time to rest, recharge, and enjoy quality moments with
family and friends. I look forward to continuing our journey toward excellence here at Highwood School. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Brianna Bowman
Superintendent of Highwood School

HIGHWOOD PUBLIC SCHOOL
November 2024 Newsletter

Mission Statement

Superintendent's Message

It is the mission of the Highwood Public Schools to provide educational excellence 
that meets the individual learning needs of every student with the expectation that all students will
reach their highest potential with the skills and knowledge to become successful, productive citizens

in a changing society. 

For up to date school information, calendars, and sports schedules, please visit our website @ highwood.k12.mt.us
or the Highwood School Facebook Page 1
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November Birthdays

Important School Dates

“A journey of a thousand miles begins with a single step.”
~ Lao Tzu

Quote of the Month

Did you know?
November is National Family

Stories Month!

Nov. 6: Josie M.
Nov 12:  Brockton C.

Nov. 13: RW E.
Nov. 25: Sadie G.
Nov. 26: Kylie T. 

Happy Birthday Mountaineers!

Parent-Teacher Conferences: Monday, November 4th @ 3:30 PM.
Veterans Day Lunch & Concert: Monday, November 11th @ 11:30 AM
ASVAB Testing (Juniors): Tuesday, November 12th @ 8:30 AM
School Board Meeting: Tuesday, November 12th @5:30 PM
State Student Council: Sunday November 17th - Tuesday, November 18th
1st Day of Winter Sports: Thursday, November 21st
Early Out: Wednesday, November 27th @ 2:15 PM
Thanksgiving Break: Thursday, November 28th to Friday, November 29th
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 School Board Meeting: Tuesday, November 12th
The November School Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 12th at 5:30 PM in the

school library.
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Veterans Day: Monday, November 11th
Highwood School invites you to join us for our 2024 Annual Veterans Day Lunch & Concert, where

we will come together to honor and celebrate our Highwood veterans. Your service to our
community and country means the world to us, and we would love the chance to express our

gratitude in person. The Veterans Day Lunch will be lasagna, and following will be a school-wide
performance, held in the gym, dedicated to our Veterans. 

Please RSVP to the school at 406-733-2081. 
If you have any family members who served please send a picture with the following information to

cschmidt@highwood.k12.mt.us. 
SOLDIER'S NAME AND RANK AT TIME OF SERVICE 

MILITARY BRANCH OF SERVICE 
WARS IN WHICH THEY PARTICIPATED
 YEARS OF SERVICE IF YOU KNOW 

STUDENT OR PERSON THEY ARE RELATED T0

Elementary Lunch: 11:25-12:00 
High School Lunch: 12:03-12:35 
K-12 Performance: 12:40-1:30

All families and community members are invited to attend the Concert Performance!

Ms. Anderson Classroom Requests
Ms. Anderson’s 4th and 5th Grade Classroom is planning some educational, and fun STEM (Science,

Technology, Engineering, and Math) challenges during the month of November. She is in need of some
materials to help complete these challenges. She is looking for donations of paper towel rolls,

newspapers, cloth or felt pieces, clothespins, plastic utensils, and/or rubber bands. If you have any of
these items and would like to donate them to Ms. Anderson’s classroom, please bring them by the

school. Thank you in advance for donating and enhancing these educational experiences! 

Picture Day: Tuesday, November 12th
LifeTouch will be at the school on Tuesday, November 12th for Fall Picture Re-Takes, as well as Class
Pictures. Please reach out to the school for a Fall Picture Re-Take Form if you were absent on the

last picture day. Class Picture Order Forms will be sent home before November 12th. 
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Thanksgiving Break: November 27th-29th
Please note that there will be an early release at 2:15 on Wednesday, November 27th. There will be
no school on Thursday, November 28th and Friday, November 29th. School will resume on Monday,

November 27th. Have a wonderful Thanksgiving Break. We are thankful for our students, staff,
families, and Highwood community! 

Community Calendars Are Here! 
The 2024-2025 Highwood Community Calendars have arrived! They are available at the school office
for $10.00 each. Proceeds from the calendar sales go towards raising money for our high school
students who will be attending the Smithsonian Trip in 2026. Thank you to all of our calendar

advertisement sponsors for their contribution to our community calendar. Reach out to the school
office, or stop by to purchase your calendar. 

 MAST Testing Window 1: Grades 3-8
The Montana Aligned to Standards Through-Year (MAST) Program features a series of short,

standards-aligned math and ELA tests that are administered throughout the year. The first testing
window will be from October 14th to November 22nd for Grades 3-8. The goal of this assessment is
to develop a system that provides timely and relevant feedback for teachers and students, as well as
comparable summative data for education leaders. This “classroom up” approach will provide flexible
opportunities for students to demonstrate learning while providing actionable data to stakeholders.

Thank you to the Highwood Booster Club and Sponsors
Thank you to the Highwood Booster Club for their donations to our School Programs. They

generously donated to our AR Reading Awards, the Highwood Student Assistance Fund, and helped
with the Sophomore Fundraiser supplies. We appreciate all they do for us! Thank you!
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Winter Weather Reminder
While we have been lucky to have had such a beautiful Montana fall, winter is just around the corner.

Please be sure that your children come to school prepared for the winter weather conditions. All
elementary students go outside for recess during the school day, unless the wind chill or air

temperature drops below a certain point. Students need to have warm coats, gloves, hats, boots, and
any other winter gear! Students traveling on the bus routes, or for school events should also plan

and bring warm clothes. 
If the winter weather results in school cancelation or a late start, we will attempt to notify families as
soon as possible. This will be done through the Infinite Campus Messenger System, and through our
school Facebook Page. We will make every attempt to keep you informed of delays or cancelations.
Please contact the school office at 406-733-2081 if you need to update your cell phone number

or email for our Messenger System. Thank you! 

Chess Club
Join the Mountaineer Chess Club! We have practices after school on Tuesdays until 4:30. There is no
need to worry about conflicts with sports, as you can participate in both! We will be traveling to

tournaments in Great Falls, Missoula, and Helena. Players of all skill levels are welcome to join!
Contact Ms. Mathews with questions: kmathews@highwood.k12.mt.us

School Website
If you have not already done so, please bookmark the school website: highwood.k12.mt.us. We

encourage parents and community members to visit the website for the most current information in a
user-friendly platform. The Highwood staff is committed to keeping the website accurate and up-to-

date. Please check out the Highwood Public School Facebook Page too!

Mountaineer Pride Day-STRONG Shirts
Thank you to Bunkhouse Branding for our 2024 Highwood STRONG shirts, and to sophomore

Braxton Crowder for winning the Booster Club T-Shirt Design Contest. Every Friday is Mountaineer
Pride/STRONG Friday at Highwood School. Students and staff are encouraged to show their school

spirit on Fridays by wearing blue and gold, Mountaineer wear, or STRONG shirts.

Employment Opportunities
We are always looking for new people to join our team! We currently have openings for substitute
teachers, and substitute bus drivers. If interested, please contact the school office at 406-733-2081
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Infinite Campus - Parent Portal Information
Parents may create a parent account in Infinite Campus to access their children’s grades, and

attendance, and receive instant messages from the school. If you have not created an account or have
forgotten your login information, please contact the school office.

It is the expectation at Highwood
School that students are in school
every day ready to learn. When

absence cannot be avoided, parents
need to notify the school office of

the absence by the start of the
school day. In the case of a planned
absence, please send a note or make
a phone call to the school ahead of

time. Please see the K-12 Student
Handbook to review the attendance

policy.

Reporting Student
Absences

Entry Into The School Building
To ensure the safety of the students and staff at Highwood School, all outside doors will continue
to be locked from 8:15 A.M. until 3:23 P.M. on school days. People entering the building after

8:15 A.M. need to ring the doorbell and identify themselves. Once inside, all visitors must sign in at
the office to receive a visitor badge.



Students With Food Allergies
The breakfast and lunch program at Highwood School is nut-free. The school building itself is not a
nut-free zone. However, the school is committed to keeping the building safe for all students by
prohibiting food in common areas. If your child has a food allergy and plans to eat breakfast or
lunch at the school, the school is required to have documentation of the allergy (from a medical

professional) to keep on file. When birthday or party treats are provided in the classroom, students
must choose from the list of Highwood School Acceptable Treats. To keep our fleet buses safe, food
is NOT permitted on the school bus routes. Food containing nuts is NOT to be opened or consumed

on activity buses during school trips. More information regarding the Highwood Public School
Peanut/Tree Nut Allergy Agreement can be found in the Student Handbook.

Mountaineer Athletics
Fall Sports End Regular Season With Success!

A Big Congratulations To:
Coach Geda, Coach Baum, Coach Atkinson, and the Middle School Girls Volleyball Team

Coach Mann, Coach Pyzowski, and the Middle School Boys Football Team
Coach Godfrey and the Middle School and High School Cross Country Team

Coach Anderson, Coach Kind, and the High School Girls Volleyball Team
Coach Gondeiro, Coach Baum, and the High School Boys Football Team

on their successes and achievements over the course of the regular season and post-season this fall.
We are proud of you! Go Mountaineers!

Thank you as well to all of our volunteers-clock keepers, bookkeepers, announcers, line judges, our
chain gang, ticket takers, and more-who help make our games and events a success. We also want to

thank the community for always showing up to support our teams.
We appreciate you! 
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MS and HS Fall Sports Awards: Thursday, December 5th
We will be holding our Middle School and High School Fall Sports Awards at 6:30 P.M. on Thursday,

December 5th. More information will be made available as the date gets closer. 
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NFHS Network
Cheer on the Mountaineers or other Montana High School teams from wherever you may be. The

NFHS Network is the leader in streaming Live and On Demand High School sports. As part of the High
School Support Program, the NFHS Network also distributes a percentage of every Annual

Subscription to our school. When you purchase an Annual Pass, select Highwood School and our
school will receive a percentage of the subscription to go towards supporting our students and

programs. Check out the NFHS Network at nfhsnetwork.com. Go Mountaineers!

Counselor’s Corner

Selective Service
Under federal law, virtually all men must register with the Selective Service within 30 days of their

18th birthday. The Selective Service System also accepts early submissions of registration information
by 17-year-old men. The Agency holds their registration information and automatically enters their

data into the system when they turn 18. The fastest way to register is online at: www.sss.gov

Partnership With PARENTGUIDANCE.ORG
Highwood School will once again be partnering with ParentGuidance.org to provide education and
therapeutic support to empower and give parents and families hope and support for their child’s

mental health. As parents and guardians in our district, you can now go to ParentGuidance.org and
take part in several on-demand courses covering a variety of topics. The link to these courses can be

found on the Highwood School Website under “Resources.”

Athletic Volunteers
We are always looking for volunteers to serve at our athletic events. No experience is necessary. If

you are interested, please complete the survey on the Highwood School Website under the “Athletics”
tab. If interested, but not interested in filling out the survey, or if you have any questions, please

reach out to Mr. Gondeiro at 406-733-2081 or bgondeiro@highwood.k12.mt.us.
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ACT 2024-2025 Test Dates
ACT Test Date: Register By: Late Registration Deadline:

December 14, 2024 November 8,
2024 November 22, 2024

February 8, 2025 January 3, 2025 January 20, 2025

FAFSA 2024
The Free Application for Federal Student Aid, commonly known as FAFSA, is where paying for college
starts. The FAFSA is an application students and families fill out to be considered for federal financial
aid, which includes federal grants, loans, work-study, and scholarships. The FAFSA is now scheduled
to be available for all students on December 1, 2024. Filling out the FAFSA is the only way to apply
for federal financial aid. States, colleges, and even scholarship providers may also use the FAFSA to

determine eligibility for the financial aid they provide. More information can be found at
https://studentaid.gov/.

Student Council News
State Student Council: November 17th-19th

Mrs. Godfrey and the Student Council will be traveling to Billings on November 17th, 18th, and 19th
to attend the State Student Council Meeting. Students will attend workshops and hear from keynote

speakers. Permission slips and more information will be sent out as the date gets closer. 

ASVAB Testing: Tuesday, November 12th
The Junior Class will be taking the ASVAB (The Armed Services Vocational Aptitude Battery) on

Tuesday, November 12th. The test will start at 8:30 A.M. The ASVAB is a multiple-aptitude battery
that measures developed abilities and helps predict future academic and occupational success. For more

information, please contact Ms. Bowman.
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Community News
Highwood Women’s Club Meeting: Monday, November 11th

Please join us as we kick off Highwood Women’s Club. Everyone is welcome. If you have never come
to a meeting before, we would love to have you and see what our community mission is all about.

Our next meeting will be on Monday, November 11th beginning at 6:00 P.M. at the Highwood
Community Hall. Check out our Facebook Page, “The Highwood Women’s Club,” for more information

or contact Kirsten Brady if you have any questions.

Highwood Senior Center
The HIGHWOOD SENIOR CENTER is open for business!  Come on down any Monday or Thursday at
noon for a great meal.  Anyone of any age is welcome for a suggested donation of $6.00.  We are
right down the street from the school at 147 Main Street so come on in and have lunch with us. 

Chouteau County Performing Arts 2024-2025 Season,
Gary Negbaur Tuesday, November 19th at 7:00 P.M.

Gary Negbaur’s almost too modest to pass for a New Yourker-and a Harvard graduate at that. He
comes from the piano tradition, but it’s not necessarily the NOLA one-he’s a Berklee-trained,

classically jazz based New York singer-song-writer, and his traditions run more towards Cole Porter
and George Gershwin than Fess and James Booker. Fort Benton Elementary Auditorium. Entry is
$15.00 at the door. Students get in free. CCPA Season Tickets Available for $65.00. For more

information call 406-750-2918 or 406-621-1279.
Save The Date for the Third Annual “Keep the Chill Off” Chili Cook-Off

Fundraiser for the Highwood Public School Foundation: Friday, January 24th
Mark your calendars Highwood and start making plans for Friday, January 24th for the third annual

“Keep the Chill Off” Chili Cook-Off. The Highwood Public School Foundation invites all chili
enthusiasts to participate and join in on this great event being held at the Highwood Hall! More

information will be made available as the date gets closer! 

Good News Club meets on Wednesdays at the Highwood Hall right after school until 5:00 P.M.  If
you have any questions please contact Mrs. Gondeiro at 406-781-1703 or Mrs. Brady at 406-231-

9399.

Good News Club
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Kylie Rood is offering reliable and flexible childcare services before and after school hours.
Understanding the demands of busy parents, she is committed to making childcare as convenient as

possible. She will provide reasonable rates, and ensure the children are well cared for. Don’t miss out
on this opportunity, contact Kylie Rood at (406)750-7420 to secure dependable child care

throughout the school year!

Child Care Available

Highwood’s Annual 2025 Firework Show
 We are working to build the Highwood Community Fireworks Fund for The July 2025 Annual

Fireworks Show. This fund will allow the town of Highwood to continue to have such a wonderful
fireworks show every 4th of July. Reach out today to make your donation and be a part of this
wonderful tradition! Cash, checks, and Venmo are accepted, and donations are accepted. All

donations are now going toward the 2025 Annual Fireworks Show. Please make out checks to
Bryce Birgenheier or Venmo @Bryce-Birgenheier. All donations go directly towards the fund.

Highwood Community Hall Board Information
The Commercial Club is in the process of updating the Highwood Community Hall kitchen and

bathroom. The elected officers are Lisa Semansky (President), Dave Crowder (Vice President), Kim
Kotthoff (Treasurer), and Kirsten Brady (Secretary). If you have any questions, please reach out to

an officer.  

Highwood County Water and Sewer District: Seeking Board Members
The Highwood County Water and Sewer District is seeking one to two board members to join the

board of directors. Applicants may contact Patricia Hammill for more information at 208-249-8802
or email at highwoodcountyandsewer@outlook.com.

Dolly Parton’s Imagination Library
Preschool children, ages birth to 5, who live within the Sun River Electric Cooperative service

territory, which includes Belt and Highwood, are eligible to sign up for free kids' books! You can
register online at https://imaginationlibrary.com/usa/affiliate/MTSUNRIVER/. Thank you to Sun River

Electric Cooperative for sponsoring this program! 

The H.S. and M.S. Youth Groups have started! The first Wednesday of every month will be a combined
MS/HS Youth Group from 6:00 P.M. to 7:30 P.M. Dinner will be provided. For the remaining

Wednesdays, the M.S. Youth Group will be held from 3:30 P.M. to 5:00 P.M. and the H.S. Youth
Group will meet from 6:00 P.M. to 7:30 P.M. If you are interested or have any questions please

contact Bart Diekhans at (406)788-8494 or Jacque Diekhans at (406)564-7589.

Community Youth Group

https://imaginationlibrary.com/usa/affiliate/MTSUNRIVER/


Riddles of the Month
Q1: A man dies of old age on his 25th birthday. How is this possible?

Q2: Forward I am heavy, but backward I am not. What am I?

Q3: Why is Saturday stronger than Tuesday?

 Riddle Answers:
A1: He was born on February 29th.; A2:The word

“not.”; A3: Because Tuesday is a Weak-Day!

Sudoku Answer

Maze of the Month

Sudoku of the Month
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Highwood News

FUNDRAISER
PLEASE JOIN US TO SUPPORT YANA JEWEL

Yana Jewel Fundraiser

Please mark your calendar
for the evening of November
8th for a fundraiser at the
Highwood Community Hall.
There will be music by The
Lucky Valentines, food and
fun, as well as a live and
silent auction. Proceeds go
to benefit the Miller family as
they navigate the diagnosis
of a brain tumor in their
youngest, little Ms. Jewel
Miller. Please contact Jenna
Baum @ (406) 733-6062 as
well as Kim Kotthoff @ 
(406) 621-0359 if you have an
item or service you would like
to donate for the auction.
Please join us November 8th
and bid on some of the
exciting items that have
already been generously
donated including:

Signal Point golfing package
Showdown ski package
Grand Union package
Vacation package at a cabin on
Flathead Lake
2 ½ pigs with processing
2 ½ lambs with processing
Many quilts
A coupon good for one
photography session with Montana
Fruit and Trish Hammill
2 Bobcat/Griz Tickets
Many gift Baskets and antiques

Location:
Highwood
Community Hall

Date: Friday,
November 8, 2024

Time: 6:00 PM

Details



VETERANS DAY
Lunch & Concert

You're Invited
MONDAY * NOVEMBER 11 * 11:30 - 1:30

Highwood School invites you to join us for our 2024 Annual Veterans Day Lunch &
Concert, where we will come together to honor and celebrate you. Your service to our

community and country means the world to us, and we would love the chance to
express our gratitude in person. The Veterans Day Lunch will be Lasagna and

following will be a school-wide performance, held in the gym, dedicated to our
Veterans. 

Please RSVP to the school at 406-733-2081. If you have any family members who
served please send a picture with the following information to

cschmidt@highwood.k12.mt.us.
SOLDIER'S NAME AND RANK AT TIME OF SERVICE

 MILITARY BRANCH OF SERVICE 
WARS IN WHICH THEY PARTICIPATED 

YEARS OF SERVICE
 IF YOU KNOW STUDENT OR PERSON THEY ARE RELATED T0

ELEMENTARY LUNCH * 11:25-12:00 
HIGH SCHOOL LUNCH * 12:03-12:35 

K-12 PERFORMANCE * 12:40-1:30

2024 ANNUAL

mailto:cschmidt@highwood.k12.mt.us
mailto:cschmidt@highwood.k12.mt.us
mailto:cschmidt@highwood.k12.mt.us


THE HIGHWOOD WOMEN’S CLUB INVITES YOU TO OUR
ANNUAL

IN THE

Highwoods

Friday, 5-9 PM
HIGHWOOD

COMMUNITY HALL

PLEASE JOIN THE WOMEN’S CLUB FOR AN OLD-FASHIONED
CHRISTMAS EVENT, COMPLETE WITH REINDEER GAMES, HAY-
RIDES, CAROLING, CHRISTMAS COOKIES, CRAFTS FOR THE

KIDS, SANTA, FOOD, MUSIC, VENDORS AND MORE!!!
IN CONJUNCTION WITH HIGHWOOD SCHOOL’S

STUDENT COUNCIL REMEMBRANCE TREE LIGHTING












